VP CSE – December 2016 Report

It's been very quiet at CSE since our last meeting. Ongoing issues are Bargaining and the new Classification system being developed by CSE.

Bargaining has been stagnant because of the Treasury Board talks with the Core. We haven't been able to negotiate in earnest while waiting for the Tables to settle Sick Leave and Short Term Disability. Our Bargaining Team is meeting concurrently with these National Executive Meetings, unfortunately I haven't mastered being it two places at once. Now that it appears the Mandate to CSE will have changed, I expect the team may be able to reach a Tentative Agreement if TB will allow us to include a "Me too" clause on economic increases. Otherwise, we'll need to wait and see what develops in the Core. I likely won't know until after we've concluded NE.

CSE's Classification initiative is very comprehensive and they are being fairly open with employees and the Local as they develop it. Of course, until we see the finished product and have the opportunity to negotiate wages to go with it, we won't be able to say whether it's a good system or not. Management's timelines seem overly optimistic to most of the Union Stewards who were involved with the UNISON conversion or previous Classification changes at CSE. 

My Region hosted a very successful BBQ to mark UNDE's 50th. It received compliments from a significant number of Members. Of course, I happened to be in Disney World at the time, so I had to take others' word for it.

In Solidarity,

Monty Montgomery

UNDE VP-CSE

